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How to contact us 

  

@ 
 

office@stpeterlittleover.org.uk 

 

In Person at The Parish Office  
Office open Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri  9.30am-2.30pm 
Church Administrator:  Iona Hague 
Office@stpeterlittleover.org.uk 
 

Whoôs Who 

Keyhole Magazine 
 
Editor  Alicia Dring 
alicia@stpeterlittleover.org.uk  
 

The articles and 
viewpoints expressed 
in this magazine are 
not necessarily those 
of the Vicar or the 
PCC. 
 
Deadline for next 
edition ï by email 
before the 10th of the 
previous month.   
 
A colour version of 
Keyhole can be found 
on the Church website: 
 
www.stpeterlittleover.org.uk 
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Dear Friends 
I wonder what produce you have enjoyed 
from your garden this year?  Once again 
we had damsons and beans, but the slugs 
and squirrels seemed to get more of the 
courgettes than us and hopefully we will 
soon be enjoying the apples. 
 
It never ceases to amaze me that aside 
from water, there is very little I have to do 
to enjoy an abundant harvest.  Nature just 
gets on with it and we enjoy the benefits. 
 
The same cannot be said for our farmers 
who work tirelessly to produce a harvest 
that will feed us and livestock throughout 
the year.  Challenges with food transport 
have brought home to us in recent weeks 
just how delicately balanced our food 
provision is on our island nation.  The 
challenges are certainly stacking up to 
ensure food delivery continues. 
 
But most of us have the luxury of being 
able to go to the supermarket and buy 
what we choose.  We are not having to 
count out pennies, deny our children the 
occasional treat, just to ensure they do not 
become hungry. And so foodbanks have 
become more and more essential ï 
particularly following the economic impact 
of the pandemic.  We are grateful to those 
this city who work tirelessly to ensure 
people donôt go hungry. Thinking of Food 4 
Thought Alliance and Derby City Mission, 
that features in this issue. 
 

From the Vicarage But itôs you I want to thank too ï for giving 
so generously and so faithfully for such a 
long time.  And as we approach our Harvest 
Festival, the gifts brought by Church Family 
as well as the children from our local 
schools and pre-schools, will continue to 
bless many people. 
 
I wonder if you have ever thought what it 
would be like to go to a foodbank and be 
given a parcel ï food that you havenôt 
chosen for yourself.  It might be a big brand 
or a storeôs own brand.  It will likely be in 
tins and packets to ensure freshness.  But 
so desperately needed. 
 
When you go shopping for your harvest 
festival gifts please consider purchasing 
what you would ordinarily buy for yourself.  
Donôt pick the cheapest brand but be 
generous and consider the recipient.  Pray 
for them as they receive it.  Consider buying 
something for the children, for women in 
period poverty, something that can be 
cooked easily and doesnôt need an oven 
heating for a long time. 
 
Whatever you give, do it with a generous 
and loving heart, thankful that you are able 
to do this to bless someone else. 
 
Out of what we have, we share. 
 
Yours in Christ 
 

Alicia  

 

From the September 2021 Registers 
 
Funerals 2 September Vera Lees 

6 September Patsy Jones 
 
Interments 7 September Tony Bracegirdle 

7 September Rae Bracegirdle 
 
Baptisms 19 September Harper Rothon 
 
Weddings 26 September Fergus McKie & Hannah Monteiro  

 
 

     
        



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 stay  
and  
play 

Tiddlywinks  

 

 

This will return on 
Mon 4 October 
1.30pm ɀ 3pm 

 
Places are limited to 20 
adults/children, so first 

come first served.  It will be 
great to see you! 

The Crossed Keys 
Café  

 

St Peterôs Church Hall 
 

 

   
 

 

Planning to reopen in 
the coming months.  

Christian Advent 
Calendars 

 
Each year the Meaningful Chocolate Company 
produce an Advent Calendar that focuses on 
the actual Christmas story, rather than robins 
and reindeer. 
 
This will be a perfect gift a calendar for a family 
you know with delicious Fairtrade chocolate and 
beautiful illustrations that tell the story of the 
birth of Jesus Christ.  A 24 page activity book is 
also included. 

 
Sadly these are no longer available from Tesco 
so we are managing an order from the church 
office and an order form is available on the 
following page of the magazine. 
 
Please send your order and payment direct 
to Iona in the St Peterôs office before 18 
October.  We want to get the order in early, 
since stock ran out last year. 
 



Thy 

  Harvest Festival Sunday 3 Oct 10am   

It will be good to return to church to celebrate 
Harvest Festival and sing the familiar hymns óWe 
plough the fields and scatterô along with óCome ye 
thankful people comeô.  We are especially thankful 
that this year we can gather safely and share 
together. 
 
Donations of food and other household items will 
go to a central warehouse that distributes to 
foodbanks across the city ï this means that 
everything you give will arrive in someoneôs house 
within a matter of days and will help those who 
need it most.  
 
Any financial gifts will go to the Bishop of Derbyôs 
Harvest Appeal, benefitting St Elizabethôs Hostel 
for girls in Kolkata, India. 
 
Our service on Sun 3 October at 10am will be an 
All Age Celebration and will also include the 
baptism of baby Primrose. 
 
If you are unable to attend the service and wish to 
make a financial or food donation, please drop off 
at the Vicarage on Church Street. 
 
 
 

 

 Autumn Alpha Course begins 

 

Our Alpha Course starts on 
Sun 26 September 7pm in 
person at St Peterôs Church 
Littleover. 
 
We meet together over coffee 
and cake, watch a film and 
chat about what we have seen.  
Itôs a great way to find out 
more about the Christian faith 
and explore some of lifeôs big 
questions. 
 
Call Alicia on 01332 767802 to 
find out more.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

ACCESS IN CHURCH 
 
There are wheelchairs available in Church and 
there are two BackFriends (support frames for 
those with sore backs) which fold out onto the 
pews.  For those with hearing difficulties, we 
have a Loop Transmission System, covering 
the whole church. Hearing aids adjusted to 
stop 'T' will pick up the service directly. Ask 
vergers for information.  

 

THIRSTY THURSDAY 

IS BACK 
 

 

at The White Swan Littleover  

14 October  

from 7.30pm  
Call Steve Dring for more info  

07790 431090 
(Yes, we know itõs later than usual) 

CHURCHYARD CLEAN UP  

 

Last session of the year 
Sat 16 October 9.30am to 12.30 

 

 

 
 

ADVENT CALENDAR ORDER FORM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Your Name éééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 
 
Phone éé..ééééééééé.  Email Address  éééééééééééééééééé.. 
 
Return your completed form to the Church Office with your cheque made payable to : 

Littleover St Peter PCC  
 
All forms to be received by Monday 18 October 2021 
 

 
Single Real Advent Calendar 
 
Host of Angels(6) Tree Decorations 
 
Angel mug with Tree Decorations 
 
Christmas Blessings Bar  
 
Chocolate Orange (Christingle theme) 

Price 
£4.50 
 
£4.50 
 
£12 
 
£3 
 
£3.50 

Quantity TOTAL 

GRAND TOTAL 

£ 



  

New Mission Action Plan for Littleover & Blagreaves 

As we look to the future and the parishes of St Peterôs and St Andrewôs coming together we 
need to work out what our priorities are and how we are going to achieve them. 
 
Serving over 20,000 people with the Gospel is more than just Sunday services and occasional 
baptisms, weddings and funerals.  We need to work out what the needs of our community are 
and how best we can serve them. 
 
John Bird is heading up a great team of people from across the parishes and we hope to be 
asking you for your ideas and thoughts over the coming weeks ï keep an eye out for a brief 
questionnaire. We are keen to hear your thoughts, so get in touch and please pray for the 
process so that we follow Godôs voice and serve where He is calling us.  

Online Morning Prayer to come to an end 

When lockdown began in March 2020 
we met every day at 9am and 9pm on 
Zoom to pray and share together.  Over 
the months this gradually reduced until 
earlier in the summer of 2021 it was 
finalised to just meet Monday and 
Friday at 9am. Attendance is much 
lower online as we have returned to 
church and so it was decided to end the 
online services at the end of 
September.  Alicia said: ñI am so 
grateful to all of those who have 
contributed to this tremendous ministry.  
It has been a real life-line to many 
during this difficult time and has drawn 
us together as a Christian communityò.  

 

Pilgrimsô Home Group Walk 

 

Doreen and Johnôs Birdôs new 
home group ï Pilgrim ï set off on 
an energetic walk.  John said: 
ñWith Janet and Margit in the 
group we had plenty of 
safeguarding advice and Janet 
offered her pre-walk risk 
assessment knowledge of the 
area too!   We all thought that 
Mitzi, Emmaôs dog, was the 
fittest!ò 



  New groups for children on Sunday 

Weôre excited to announce that weôve relaunched the 
childrenôs groups on Sunday mornings after the summer 
break.  
The team working with the under fives have been hard at 
work sorting and cleaning toys and familiarising themselves 
with a new resource theyôll be using from October called 
Diddy Disciples. This takes an active songs-based 
approach and is very interactive, encouraging actions as 
well as singing as they explore the Bible story for that day. 
It encourages the children to think and respond in their own 
way to God. And thereôs plenty of opportunity to play with 
toys too of course. 
We have been very blessed in our Zoom services and how 
the engagement from our children has spoken powerfully in 
their response to the theme of the week. The team working 
with the older, school-aged children are responding to that 
by switching to a new pattern that we hope will continue to 
inspire them. On the second and fourth Sundays in the 
month weôll be using a resource called óEnergiseô which will 
sit alongside the theme weôre looking at with the adults. 
This will involve games, discussion, games, activities, 
games as we recognise our children need more face to 
face engagement!  
On the third and fifth Sundays weôre running LEGO church, 
building on the evident love for LEGO we spotted while 
online. This was used for the first time in September and 
was very well received. See the picture opposite. 
Weôve combined the two resources to make our new name 
for the group: Energise and GO! We are confident that 
between them, these resources will continue to help the 
children develop their own reflective skills as we explore 
together what it means to be part of Godôs story.   
All children are welcome to our groups, come with an 
inquisitive mind and plenty of energy and questions! 
 

Water Colour Painting in the Hall 

 

Water Colour Painting Classes at 
St. Peterôs Church Hall, Littleover. 
Every Thursday 10.00-12.00 or 
12.30-2.30  
Come and learn to paint in a 
relaxed and friendly environment. 
Suitable for beginners/improvers. 
Refreshments provided. 
For more information or to book a 
place contact Julie or Philip 01332 
764490  

 

 

 


